WV FEMA Mapping Partners

Conference Call – 04/03/2006
Attendees:
Craig Neidig

Kurt Donaldson

Eric Hopkins

Josh Rikowsky

Robert Perry
Brian Pennix

Todd Miller
Matt Sherald

Ryan Gaujot

FEMA has not provided a letter to the SAMB that will exempt the board from liability stemming from publication of the hydro data as part of a DFIRM product.  This item was first assigned at the August 2005 meeting and remains incomplete.  Craig feels like this is a formality, but is nonetheless important to get finished.

Robert Perry will work to remind Mike Craghan of this outstanding item.

New graphics of Map Modernization progress across the state are available.  Kurt will send out the latest graphic.  Eric is working on a complimentary graphic that illustrates the contractors who are engaged in each project.

The WV GIS Tech Center has the SAMB hydro and aerial photography data.  They do not have SAMB structure data (bridges and culverts).  A revised release form for WV FEMA Mapping Partners is available and will accompany these notes.
Early bird registration for the WV GIS Forum and Workshops is due April 7.  Online registration can be made through http://www.wvgis.wvu.edu/conference/2006/.  Mike Craghan will present on Wednesday (May 17) about FEMA’s Map Modernization Program.  Jeff Simley from USGS will be conducting a 4-hour workshop on NHD structure and application.  14 out of 25 spots have been filled for this workshop that takes place on May 16.
New DFIRM products are being added to the MapWV.gov website sometime in the near future.  New elevation products are also planned for deployment through this web service.

3-meter DEM data is now available online for 2/3 of West Virginia.  The data is available as a 1/9th NED product at http://seamless.usgs.gov/ or in a native DEM format through the WV GIS Tech Center http://wvgis.wvu.edu/data/data.php.  Craig noted that this data has been frequently requested by engineering firms, but it is really only guaranteed for a 10-foot contour.  It may be useful for A-zone development as part of Map Mod.
Kurt has a formal report discussing the elevation product.  He will circulate it to the group.  WV is the first state in the U.S. to have this level of elevation data.
The WV GIS Tech Center and NRAC will conduct a pilot project this summer to combine (conflate) the 1:4800 SAMB hydro with 1:24000 NHD.  This pilot is funded and it will focus on the Upper Guyandotte Watershed.  If funding can be secured, a statewide conversion is expected to take 3 years to complete.  CVI is working with the Upper Guyandotte Watershed Association.  The data from this pilot data would be helpful to this group which is working to remedy pollution resulting from abandoned mines and discharges of untreated household wastewater.
West Virginia was awarded $50,000 by the FGDC to draft a GIS Strategic Plan for the state.  The state has one year to complete the plan which will include a focus on shared services, GIS coordination, and better definition of how GIS relates to the state IT division and the legislature.
Next WV FEMA Mapping Partners conference call will be June 5 at 11:00AM.  Matt and Ryan will set up the call and send out a reminder.
To Do:

Robert – Remind Mike Craghan about letter from FEMA to SAMB
Kurt – Circulate paper about the new 3-meter (1/9th) elevation products

Kurt – Send out Map Modernization status graphic

Matt S. and Ryan – Arrange conference call for June 5th at 11:00AM

